
Security Statistics 
Consultation Meetings 
 
Much of the feedback from users of this data comes from informal discussions which take place in response 
to requests for information or general one-off queries about the data already provided.  In addition to this, 
Head of Statistics Branch is required to attend and provide input to a number of cross-departmental strategy 
groups.   
 
 

Date Meeting / Consultation 

September 2011 Meeting with Independent Reviewer of Justice and Security Act for Northern Ireland 
Robert Whalley, C.B. and his team to discuss provision of statistics on the PSNI’s use 
of JSA powers for his annual report. 

  

September 2012 Meeting with Independent Reviewer of Justice and Security Act for Northern Ireland 
Robert Whalley, C.B. and his team to discuss provision of statistics on the PSNI’s use 
of JSA powers for his annual report. 

  

October 2013 Meeting with Independent Reviewer of Justice and Security Act for Northern Ireland 
Robert Whalley, C.B. and his team to discuss provision of statistics on the PSNI’s use 
of JSA powers for his annual report. 
 

On-going Head of Statistics Branch attends ad hoc meetings with The Executive Office 
statisticians to review and update their ‘Good Relations Indicators’. 

 
October 2014 Meeting with Independent Reviewer of Justice and Security Act for Northern 

Ireland David Seymour, C.B. and senior police officers, to discuss provision of 
statistics on the PSNI’s use of JSA for inclusion in his annual report. 

 
September 2015 Meeting with Independent Reviewer of Justice and Security Act for Northern 

Ireland David Seymour, C.B. and senior police officers, to discuss provision of 
statistics on the PSNI’s use of JSA for inclusion in his annual report. 

 
October 2016 Meeting with Independent Reviewer of Justice and Security Act for Northern 

Ireland David Seymour, C.B. and senior police officers, to discuss provision of 
statistics on the PSNI’s use of JSA for inclusion in his annual report. 

 
On-going The PSNI’s Security Statistics are regularly monitored by Board members and 

officials in the Northern Ireland Policing Board and the Head of PSNI’s Statistics 
Branch attended a number of meetings of the Performance Committee during 2016 
to discuss aspects of the statistics. 

 
On-going The PSNI’s Security Statistics are used by policy colleagues within PSNI and the 

Head of PSNI’s Statistics Branch attends various PSNI steering groups and 
working groups which are held on a regular basis throughout the year.  The 
statistics are monitored and developed to reflect best practice nationally. 
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